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218-444-4938
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Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941
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Kerry Frauenholtz                  441-4942

Sister Parish
St. Charles Pennington

2500 Scenic Hwy NE, Pennington, MN
Open Memorial Weekend to Labor Day Weekend

Newman Catholic Ministries
BSU/NWTC

All sacramental events take place at
St. Philip’s Church. School year only.

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot
218-444-3835

Open 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. T, Th, Sat
Manager:

Norma Himmelright
Assistant Manager:

Shirly Curtis

Spiritual Direction
Tamara Moore

Please call the Parish Office for information.

Diocese of Crookston
Victim Assistance Coordinator:

Cindy Hulst, LSW ● 218-281-7895

Your Parish Representatives:
Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Dave Brooks, Anita Froelich, Cynthia Haskin, Elizabeth Mathews, Sophia
Morin, Mary Scofield, Tracie Walter, George Whalen

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Roger Heger

School Council Members: Will Beise, Erin Curran, Sarah Haman, Christine Louvar, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter

Trustees: Kevin Erpelding, Tracie Walter

The Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time June 27, 2021

We are at the midway point of 2021.  In some ways it has seemed to fly by
and in some ways, it has been a long half of a year.  A lot has happened.  We are
very thankful to have the Covid pandemic mostly in our rear view mirror.  We
know that some still may become infected, but with many of us now vaccinated,
we have been able to resume celebrating Mass with a full and active participation.

In today’s Gospel, we read about Jesus performing miracles of healing.  He
heals the daughter of Jairus, a synagogue official, who was presumed to be dead.
He took the girl’s hand and said, “Little girl, I say to you, arise!” The girl arose
immediately and walked around.  Jesus performed many such miracles during his
ministry here on earth.

Do we have the faith of the synagogue official who believed that Jesus could
heal his daughter?

Miracles did not happen only in the time of Jesus being here on earth.  They
still happen today.  We need to join together and pray in faith for God’s interven-
tion in our lives and our world.

During the next several months, until a new Bishop is appointed for the Dio-
cese of Crookston, we should all be praying for God’s hand to be guiding the se-
lection process.  Also, for the new Bishop selected to come with a servant’s heart
and mind.

As I retire this week from full time employment as the parish bookkeeper, I
am grateful for the opportunity I have had to share my abilities with the parish
these past 15 years as bookkeeper.  Thanks to some good financial planning by
our staff and pastoral leadership, along with your great financial support, St.
Philip’s is in a very good financial position.  I look forward to continuing to serve
as Deacon for what I am hoping is many years to come.

Good-bye and a big thank you to Fr. Jerry for all he has done this past year!!!

May God bless you and your family,
Deacon Kermit



Monday, Jun 28
No Daily Mass

Tuesday, Jun 29
6:30 PM Mass: +Eleanor Murray

Wednesday, Jun 30
8:30 AM Mass: +Neil Gallagher

Thursday, Jul 1
8:30 AM Mass: +Dcn. John Schuiling

Friday, Jul 2
8:30 AM Mass: +Jim Wizner

Saturday, Jul 3
4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): For the People
5:30 PM Mass: +Werner Maus

Sunday, Jul 4
8:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for the Kevin Casement

Family
10:00 AM Mass: +Nathan Schuette

6:30 PM Mass: +Victor Richter

Monday, Jun 28
10:00 AM to 8:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Jun 29
7:00 PM Together Tuesday (Playground)

Wednesday, Jun 30
9:00 AM Rosary (Chapel)

Thursday, Jul 1
5:00 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Friday, Jul 2
9:00 AM to 3:00 PM Red Cross Blood Drive, by appt. only, (S/H)

Saturday, Jul 3
4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Jul 4 Independence Day
Following 8 AM Mass Rosary (Chapel)

Monday, Jun 28
●  Gn 18:16-33
●  Ps 103:1b-2,3-4,8-9,10-11
●  Mt 8:18-22

Tuesday, Jun 29
●  Acts 12:1-11
●  Ps 34:2-3,4-5,6-7,8-9
●  2 Tm 4:6-8,17-18
●  Mt 16:13-19

Wednesday, Jun 30
●  Gn 21:5,8-20a
●  Ps 34:7-8,10-11,12-13
●  Mt 8:28-34

Thursday, Jul 1
●  Gn 22:1b-19
●  Ps 115:1-2,3-4,5-6,8-9
●  Mt 9:1-8

Friday, Jul 2
●  Gn 23:1-4,19;24:1-8,62-67
●  Ps 106:1b-2,3-4a,4b-5
●  Mt 9:9-13

Saturday, Jul 3
●  Eph 2:19-22
●  Ps 117:1bc,2
●  Jn 20:24-29

Sunday, Jul 4
●  Ez 2:2-5
●  Ps 123:1-2,2,3-4
●  2 Cor 12:7-10
●  Mk 6:1-6

This Week in the Parish —––—

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For Week of June 28 to July 4

Daily Readings —–————–—
For Week of June 28 to July 4

Sacramental Life ——————
Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next class is scheduled for Sunday, July 11. Please call the
Parish Office at 444-4262 for more information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Jerry or Fr. Michael.

in the Year of St. Joseph

Happy Independence Day!
This year the 4th of July falls on a Sunday. The Parish Offices
will then be closed on Monday, July 5. There will be no Ado-
ration of the Blessed Sacrament on Monday.



Options for offertory giving:
 Deposit envelopes in boxes in the Narthex.
 Contact Deacon Kermit Erickson to set up recurring

ACH withdrawals.
 Give online at stphilipsbemidji.org.
 Give via text: Text "give" to 218-277-6444, follow link

you receive, receive a link, click "sign in" to  register for
an account, complete registration to receive a secure
PIN, select “offertory,” enter the donation amount and
payment.

Stewardship of Financial ResourcesParish Life —–—————––—
Total Actual Contributions

Week #51 (Weekend Jun 20) $ 16,815.27

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $955,834.57 ~ Current: $923,567.65

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,727,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $2,356,974.63

2021 Diocesan Annual Appeal
Goal: $83,924.00 ~ Pledged to Date: $48,142.00 (57.36% of goal)

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

BeFrienders are here for you…
If you are feeling overwhelmed by life’s events
and need a caring, confidential, and non-
judgmental person to talk to, please consider
meeting with one of St. Philip’s BeFrienders. For
more information or to request a friendly visit,
contact Tammy in the Parish Office at 444-4262.

Dispensation and Livestream Updates
The Diocese of Crookston will join the other five Minnesota
dioceses in re-instating the Sunday obligation to attend Mass
on July 1 and thus will be effective the weekend of July 3 and 4.

With the ending of dispensation from Mass attendance, St.
Philip’s will discontinue livestreaming weekend Masses. We
are grateful we were able to stay connected and worship
“together” during Covid-19. We look forward to worshipping
together in person. We also appreciate the patience in re-
sponse to technical difficulties. The Confirmation Mass
(Saturday, June 26 at 5:30 PM) will be the final livestream.
Also, previously recorded services will be deleted from
YouTube. If you have questions, please contact Maryhelen
Chadwick at mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.org.

LITURGICAL LINENS
We are in need of 2 or 3 volunteers to help care for our litur-
gical linens (towels and purificators). If you are able to help
with this ministry once a month, please contact Bonnie Lee
at the Parish Office 441-4905 or blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org.

Bemidji Area Church Musicians
2021 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES

Our 34th Season — Now in person!

June 30 ~ 12:00 PM
Ryan Webber, trombone

Dan Will, piano
Evangelical Covenant Church

115 Carr Lake Rd SW

Free-will offering to support music scholarships. You may
send donations to BACM, 613 15th Street NW, Bemidji, MN.
Lunch served following concert. Cost to be announced.

SAVE THE DATE!
Stay updated at stphilipsbemidji.org

Included in this year’s Block Party is
a 32-team Cornhole Tournament!
Sign up to take part on St. Philip’s
website.

If you have extra-large baskets to
donate, we will be needing them for
the Silent Auction. Please drop them

off at the Parish Office during business hours. Thank you!

Brenton Nistler, Bl. Pier Giorgio Frassati
Aria Gish, St. Teresa of Calcutta

Macey Gish, St. Anthony of Padua
Samuel Mutnansky, St. Clare of Assisi

Mary Mathews, Mary, Mother of God
Jenay Boucher, St. Anthony of Padua
Avery LaZella, St. Peter, the Apostle

Come, Holy Spirit,
fill the hearts of your faithful and
kindle in them the fire      of your

Congratulations to the following youth
who were Confirmed June 26, 2021

Due to illness, Fr. Jerry will be
unable to attend any Masses this
weekend. As of July 1 he will be
serving with Fr. John Christianson
at Sacred Heart, Wilton and St.

Mary’s Mission, Red Lake. We wish him the very best and rap-
id healing! God’s abundant blessings to you, Fr. Jerry!

If you would like to send notes or cards, Fr. Jerry’s address is:

Fr. Jerry Rogers
St. Mary’s Mission

PO Box 189
Red Lake, MN 56671-0189



Are You Up-to-date?
If you are not getting emails from us the chances are good that
either 1) we do not have an email address for you or 2) the
email address we have is incorrect. Please call the Parish Office,
444-4262 or email tjohnson@stphilipsbemidji.org with your in-
formation. The same goes for any address or phone changes.
We appreciate your assistance in keeping our records current!

St. Philip’s Mission Statement:
To Accomplish God’s Work

Carmelite Corner ——————
Lay Carmelites of The Most Pure Heart of Mary

Grief Support Group for those grieving the loss of a
spouse. The grief support group at Sanford Health provides you
with a safe, supportive environment for healing. Facilitators can
help  you understand the grieving process and your emotions,
as well as give you strategies for coping with guilt, anger and
loneliness.

When: First and third Thursday of each month from 4:30 to 6 PM
Where: Beltrami Electric Cooperative

4111 Technology Dr NW, Second Floor, Suite 201
To learn more, call 218-333-5643. No registration is required.

**Grief Support Group grieving the loss of a loved one takes
place the second Thursday of each month.

Are You Registered With the Parish?
There are many parishioners who have been attending St.
Philip’s Parish for years and did not know that there is an offi-
cial registration process. If you have not received any mailings
or other correspondence from us, there is a good possibility
that you are not yet registered with the parish. Please come to
the Parish Office any weekday, or go online at
www.stphilipsbemidji.org to register. Thank you!

Any woman who has felt a baby stir inside her and any man
who has seen the tiny heart pulsing on an ultrasound screen,
knows that abortion is about ending a life.
~Karen Kissane, Anglicans for Life

Studying the Carmelite Saints, their lives and spiritual journey
has served as role models for all ages of Catholics. St. Teresa
of Lisieux, a doctor of the church is the most well known. Oth-
ers include St. Simon Stock, St. Teresa of Avila, St. John of the
Cross, St. Elizabeth of the Trinity. The Third Order of Carmel-
ites of St. Philip’s study & discuss these saints monthly. Some
are a clear model for a developing spiritual life. The ones that
are more complex are unpacked for us to understand at meet-
ings and retreats. Our next meeting is July 20 at 5 PM in the
St. Elizabeth Rm. Registration is at 4:30.

“…as a matter of equality your abundance at the present time
should supply their want, so that their abundance may supply
your want, that there may be equality.” - 2 Corinthians 8:14
One of the tenants of living a grateful and generous lifestyle
is giving without expecting anything in return. It is important
that we not only grow, nurture and share our gifts; but that
we also teach our children and encourage others to do the
same. This is the communal aspect of our Catholic faith. We
are the “Body of Christ”. We are called to be dependent on
each other and not live in isolation.

Vacation Bible School
Volunteer Opportunities

August 2 – 6, 2021, 9:00 AM–12:00 PM

Many youth/adults are needed to help
with VBS – for one or all five days!

GROUP LEADERS - guide a group of 6 to 8 children, age four
through fifth grade, through activity stations. Group Leaders
do not have to prepare anything; they just come each day,
guide their group members through activities, help facilitate
discussions, problem solve, if needed and generally join in the
fun. Who can be a Group Leader? Youth (who have completed
6th grade) and adults.

MUSIC LEADERS – learn the songs and motions so you can
teach the kids several songs each day lead the songs in our
Prayer Service each day and help with the daily Welcome each
day. Who can be a Music Leader? Youth (who have completed
7th grade) and adults.

To Volunteer signup online at https://stphilipsbemidji.org/vbs
-volunteer-opportunities or contact Kris Jensen at 441-4944.

All adult volunteers must be Safe Environment Certified be-
fore helping with VBS.

Volunteering at VBS will count as St. Philip’s School Volunteer
Hours!

Blood Drive
Friday, July 2 ~ 9 AM to 3 PM

St. Philip’s Church Social Hall
By appointment only. Call 1-866-236-3276 or visit Red-
CrossBlood.org - enter sponsor code: St Philips

Give blood.
Every 2 seconds someone in

the US needs blood.

American Red Cross

Holy Cross Cemetery Updates
First of all, I would like to thank all those who removed their

decorations before our spring clean-up. It made the early spring
work nice.

As you know the weather has been extremely warm and dry.
I will be out looking into the sprinkler system in the next few
weeks as it has not been run for many years. For now the deco-
rations will be the only thing that looks good out there!!

On June 15 we implemented a slight price increase for the
purchase of plots and burial costs at the cemetery. The last in-
crease made to these items was in 2008 so this action was justi-
fied.

The Holy Cross Visionary Committee is currently working on
a new directory sign. The plan is to have it complete by this fall.
Thank you to the committee for their good work!

A small crew has agreed to work on raising markers that
have become overgrown or covered over time. That will be
done as the summer heat permits.

We will keep you up to date on the fall clean-up and when
you can put winter decorations out.

Thanks,
Brad Arel, Sexton



Ministry Schedule —————————————————
Week of  July 3/4 ~ Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time in the Year of St. Joseph

6:30 Mass followed by fellowship on the playground
Join us on the school playground (weather permitting). Come as a family, bring friends. There will
be casual activities planned. The playground will be available. And there will be time to just visit.

This event is made possible by a grant from the Diocese of
Crookston’s Faith for Tomorrow grant program. (No event
Tuesday, July 6. These events are planned to be outdoors,
but circumstances may change.

Get some volunteer hours done this summer. Sign up at stphilipsbemidji.org. Volunteers
will help with setup, food, and cleanup—but they can have fun, too! Contact Maryhelen
Chadwick at mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.org for more information.

June 29: Lemonade and Sparklers
July 13: Fun & Games
July 20: S’Mores
July 27: Movie Night
Aug. 3: BINGO
Aug. 10: Together Tuesday Finale!

Saturday, Jul 3
5:30 PM

Sunday, Jul 4
8:00 AM

Sunday, Jul 4
10:00 AM

Sunday, Jul 4
6:30 PM

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Tracie Walter Sue Hengel

LECTOR 1 James Hodges John Carlson Laura Hansen HELP PLEASE

LECTOR 2 Cheryl Christlieb Joann Gardner Daniel Froelich HELP PLEASE

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Deacon Kermit Erickson Gretchen Buxton HELP PLEASE

ALTAR SERVER
Elise Spaeth
Lucy Solheim
Tatum Winter

Lee Walter
Sam Gish
Miles Gish

Edward Froelich
Sydney Beise
Luke Rud

HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE

CAPTAIN EMHC Marleen Webb Tracie Walter Stephanie Downey HELP PLEASE

EMHC

Heidi Hiscock
Mary Dufault
Mary Jo Christenson
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE

Sue Lucas
Sue Hendricks
George Gardner
Mary Zigan
Joanna Myhrer
Jamie Hoffman

Alex Froelich
Marcia Larson
Courtney Haskins
Sue Hengel
Kelly Marcum
John Marcum

HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE

USHER
Taylor Hanevold
Chris Hanevold
Ian Spaeth
Dave Hiscock

Richard Chernugal
Troy Hendricks
Jack McCrady
James Wiltse

Mark Froelich
Rick Coe
Matthew Rud
Bob Schlichting

HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE

HOSPITALITY/
FELLOWSHIP

Angela Ness
Eleanor Morin
Ashlea McMartin
Dawn Baumgartner

Lily Larson
Marcia Larson
Jean Forshee
Alice LaCoursiere
Jean Louvar

GREETER Patricia Hadrava
Kathy LeMoine

Wayne Dondelinger
Frank Homer

Rita Lauderbaugh
Mickie Coe
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